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Mrs. Chair,

Distinguished delegates,

Ladies and gentlemen,

Romania would like to join other states in thanking Switzerland for hosting the 5th Meeting of the Parties to the Water Convention.
We are pleased to inform the 5th Meeting of the Parties that since the last Meeting of the Parties
· Romania joined the European Union at the 1st of January 2007,

· Starting from the 1st Meeting of the Parties which took place in January 2007 here in Geneva, Romania has the chairmanship of the Bureau of the Parties to the Protocol an Water and Health, 
· Starting from December 2007, Romania chairs the European Union Water Initiative Working Group for Eastern Europe, Caucasus and Central Asia,
· In 2007 Romania also hold the Presidency of the International Commission for the Protection of the Danube River.

Ladies and gentlemen,

The Meeting of the Parties is a welcome opportunity for Parties to report on their works done for the implementation of the Water Convention. The Convention is a reality because only through international and regional cooperation the water resources can bring peace and wealthy all around the world.
Romania continued the activities in the framework of the Danube River Protection Convention, with a special attention to the implementation of the EU Water Framework Directive.

The implementing of the existing transboundary agreements with our neighboring countries – Hungary, Serbia, Ukraine and Bulgaria – represents an important component of our bilateral cooperation  in the fields of water resources. 
The latest development which I would like to emphasize is that Romania and Serbia has exchanged the texts of a new agreement based on the principles and provisions of the Water Convention and the process of negotiation will start soon. Romania hopes to initiate such a process also with Republic of Moldova.
I wish to conclude by expressing our thanks to the Bureau of the Parties, to Mrs. Heide Yekel, chair of the Bureau, to the Chairs of the Working Groups and Task – Forces and to the Secretariat, especially to the Mrs. Francesca Bernardini, for their professional work, competencies and skills which led to concrete results in the life of the Water Convention. 

Thank you.        
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